WILLOW CREEK VILLAGE DELEGATE AREA

ANNUAL MEETING OF THE MEMBERS

NOVEMBER 2, 2017
MINUTES

CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Bob Arrington, Willow Creek Village Delegate.
ATTENDANCE
In attendance were Willow Creek Village Delegate and Board Member Bob Arrington, Association Manager Steve Rippy and Association Officer Manager Amie Martin.

The following properties were represented by community members in attendance:



David Anthony

Robert & Ann Arrington



Richard Buchan

James Maier



Amanda Scott


Ramona Short (2 properties)





Gregg Slone




QUORUM

A quorum was established with 19 lots represented; 8 in person and 11 by proxy.
ESTABLISH NOTICE

It was established that notice was sent out as required in the Battlement Mesa Service Association Declaration.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

A motion was made by James Maier and seconded by Ramona Short to approve the October 6, 2016 minutes as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.

FINANCIAL REPORT

Steve Rippy presented the financial statements for January 1, 2017 through September 30, 2017.
GENERAL DISCUSSION

James Maier asked if BMSA has received any funds from URSA.
Steve Rippy reported that approximately 8 years ago Antero Resources agreed to donate $1,000,000 to BMSA, to be paid in increments of $250,000 per year, when they drilled inside the Battlement Mesa PUD.  When Antero sold its assets to URSA, BMSA did not know if URSA would uphold this agreement.  
When URSA was approved to begin drilling within the PUD they came to the Board wanting to donate the first $250,000.  After contacting legal counsel and tax attorney’s, it was determined that BMSA would have to pay between 35% and 39% tax on the $250,000.  The Board of Directors then began the process of forming a 501 © 4 non-profit corporation that can receive the donations without tax liability.  
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At this time, all the paperwork for the 501 © 4 corporation has been submitted and we are waiting on approval from the IRS.  URSA has agreed to wait on sending us the first donation check until further notice.  Mr. Rippy explained that the 501 © 4 can only be used for capital improvement projects in Battlement Mesa.
David Anthony asked what those capital improvement projects are.
Mr. Rippy explained that the BMSA Board of Directors has a list of improvements but they are not prioritized. A few are, to complete the median improvements around Battlement Parkway and Spencer Parkway, build more trails and change some of the irrigated areas to xeriscape areas to help reduce some of the costs of maintenance and water costs.  Mr. Rippy stated there are many more items on the list but he doesn’t have the list in front of him.
David Anthony stated that he would like to remind the BMSA Board of Directors that it would be really nice to have crosswalks installed at Willow Creek Village.

Director Arrington stated the URSA is drilling with the Battlement Mesa PUD.  URSA has submitted their applications to Garfield County and the State of Colorado for Phase II drilling to review the applications simultaneously.  Phase II includes pads M, L, F and A.  Pad M is only on the table if the injection well on Pad A is denied.  Garfield County will either deny the application or approve the application and issue a special use permit.  The State has already rejected the application because URSA did not abide by the notification rules.  Director Arrington stated that Garfield County already gave URSA a zone change for the Pad A location for the possibility of an injection well, but injection wells are different than the right of mineral extraction.  Director Arrington reported that the Board of County Commissioners will be touring the sites that are on URSA’s Phase II application on November 9th beginning at 9:00 am.  The BOCC will also be holding a hearing regarding URSA’s Phase II application at the Grand Valley Recreation Center on November 14th at 9:00 am.  They will not be making a decision at this meeting and will be holding a 2nd meeting at a later date and time in Glenwood Springs.
Mr. Rippy reported that the BMSA Board of Directors is working on a new Resolution regarding parking recreation vehicles at your property during the summer months.  The Board has recognized that current regulation of 72 hours in a 30 day period during summer months is not working so new language is being written for more leniency.  
Jim Maier asked why the recyclable bin has become so not user friendly.
Mr. Rippy explained that the recycle facility where the dumpster is unloaded has stated that they will no longer take our recyclable’s if they continue to get un-recyclable products.  We are researching curbside recycling but we know that we will not get the same trash pickup service we get now if we change service providers.  The Board of Directors is looking at solutions.  

ADJOURNMENT
The meeting adjourned at 7:47pm

Page 2 of 2
